
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

May 17th, 2016

Convene: 1:30 pm






Adjourn: 2:19 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson and Mary Sonksen: Peter Smith and Rosemary Roberson via phone

Public Comment: None

Approval of February, March and April Minutes:  Ms. Sonksen made a motion to approve February, March and April minutes.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.

The motion passed. 

Approval of February, March and April financial reports:  Mr. Sims stated we have spent 70.13% of our fiscal year budget including all commitments.  There will not be a deficient.
Dr. Johnson stated case services percent is way under for the most part.  Mr. Sims said we have been without six or seven counselors for the past year, this has an impact on the budget, but most all of those positions are now filled.  We have made two offers and which will put us at full staff for counselors.  Dr. Johnson asked how BEP in case services has a negative.  Mr. Sims will get back with Dr. Johnson with the answer.  
Dr. Johnson made a motion to accept the February, March and April financial report as presented.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.   

The motion passed.

Report from Commissioner:  Mr. Kirby presented a certificate and pin to Bevelyn Ross, older blind counselor, and to Margie Gathers, home management counselor for their twenty years of service to the State of South Carolina. 

Danielle Driscoll, Melissa Young, and Donna Earley talked about the 2016 Summer Teen Program.

Ms. Driscoll stated the schedule has been finalized and seventeen students will attend Summer Teen Camp.  Ten of the students will work three days a week.  We are implementing career readiness and some of the employers are Talking Books, AB LE, Benedict College, and CNI Systems.   

Ms. Young stated the Summer Teens will be actively involved in classes Monday through Friday.  These classes will cover home management, Braille Literacy, orientation and mobility, and manual arts preparation for independent living and employment.  

Ms. Earley reported this year the Summer Teen Program will focus on the Workforce Innovation Opportunity Act (WIOA) and how we will stay within the guidelines of this regulation.  The teens will have a hands on experience which will teach them learning by doing.  

The students will visit an apartment complex, grocery store, farmers market, furniture store and a college campus.  They will learn and understand how to be independent, strengthen and grow in communication, and social skills.

Based on WIOA standards we are including a mentorship program between our seasoned teens and our new students.  We will focus on “Making Your Future Work” curriculum in the evenings.  

Other activities will include: dress for success, social skills, goal setting and self-advocacy. 
The Summer Teen Program will start on June 6th and end on July 1st.  The age range is fourteen to seventeen.  The teens come in on Monday and leave on Friday.  

There will be an open house on Thursday, June 30th.  The teens will show case what has been accomplished over the summer. 

The teens will have the opportunity to participate in the Low Vision Clinic.    
Mr. Bible said we received seventeen applicants for the Student Internship Program (SIP) and twelve were selected.  The Employment Consultants have been placing the teens in work where they are interested in pursuing as a career.  The SIP kick-off is June 2nd in the Training Center.  The students will receive a $1,500.00 stipend once the entire program is completed.  Graduation will take place on August 4th.  This is our eighth successful year.  The individuals are junior or senior college students, although we do have some who have recently graduated from college or in their last year of a two year college.  The employer does not pay anything to the students while they are working.        
The House Legislative Oversight Committee will meet with us Thursday, May 26th at 1:00 or one and one half hours after adjournment.  The focus will be on finance and human resources.  Juan Sims and Wanda Miller will be presenting.  
The Senate approved an additional $300,000 of new money for the agency.  

Jackie Keisler coordinated the 50th Anniversary Committee that planned the event and it was very successful.  She said everyone worked hard.  Ms. Keisler thanked Ms. Sonksen for her help.
Mr. Kirby reported everyone in attendance was important.  Some of the individuals who were recognized or presented were: Dr. Donald Capps and Mr. Marshall Tucker who were part of the Aurora Club who fought for a separate agency for the blind.  Others included Neal Getsinger -VR Director, Denise Pensmith–CAP, Darlene Graham–VR, and Fred Crawford the first Commissioner.  Former Senator Maggie Glover was our guest speaker.  There were approximately one hundred people who attended.      

Committee Reports: Ms. Sonksen said the occasion was wonderful and all the Committee Members did a great job and she thanked them. 
Old Business: None

New Business: Chairperson Smith voiced his concern about getting additional members seated on the SCCB Board.  Districts three, five and seven are vacant.    
Board Meetings: June 14th, July 19th, August 16th, September 20th 
Public Comment: None

Adjourn: There being no further business Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  

The motion passed.
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